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MORRIS MINOR REGALIA - DORSET BRANCH  
Our Branch Regalia stock is managed by John Jenkinson and is available at clubnights and our outdoor 

events. (The illustrated stock list is shown on the website www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk) 

Morris Coasters    £   0.50 
Mugs         £   3.00  
Large Morris Hangers    £   15.00  
Small Morris Hangers    £   9.00  
Polo Shirts       £   15.00  
Small Models       £   3.75  
Model Van (Morris)     £   3.50  
Beaulieu  Clocks     £   5.00 
Dorset Ice Scraper    £   0.50 
‘Zoodies’      £20.00  
Waterproof Coats    £  15.00  

Single Cards (not Morris)  £  1.35  
Single Cards       £  1.35 
Large Cards       £  1.50  
Postcards of Corfe    £  0.50  
Sweatshirts       £  14.00 
Money Boxes      £  5.00 
Fleeces      £  20.00 
Hats with light     £  10.00 
Grille Badges        £8.50 
DMMOC Key Rings    £  3.00 
Weather Vanes    £39.50 

Printed by: Adding Value Solutions Limited 
2 Friars Workshop, The Friars, Jedburgh, Roxburghshire, TD8 6BN 

M : 07768 653017 T : 0870 360 7000 F : 0870 360 7001 
E : stephen@addingvaluesolutions.co.uk  - W : www.addingvaluesolutions.co.uk 

Rear View  Rear View    

Club spares now has a limited 

quan!ty of newly refurbished Un-

leaded 1098 heads. They are ready 

to fit c/w new valves, seats, guides, 

springs and stem seals. 

They are £195  to club members. 

No exchange, but would appreci-

ate an old head back for next !me. 

 

Customer feedback has iden�fied a 

requirement for stud kits to go with 

the heads. Accordingly, we can 

now offer a stud kit with all studs 

(except rocker sha! studs)  c/w 

nuts and spring washers. (Manifold 

brass nuts and thick washers avail-

able separately). These are £10 

and head gasket sets are £10.75. 

Brian, our intrepid Product Development Manager (and part-

!me inventor) has come up with some goodies for your 

Christmas stockings. Stainless steel ‘DMMOC’ key rings com-

plete with bo	le opener are now available from the Branch 

at £3.00 each. Also we have some Morris Minor weather 

vanes with the Conver!ble model on the top for £39.50. 

These are made from powder coated stainless steel so they 

are corrosion 

proof. They are 

available 

through club 

spares or rega-

lia. Brian has 

said that he is 

working on a 

Traveller vari-

ant so that 

should be 

available soon. 

I think there 

might be one 

in my Christ-

mas stocking?? 
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Dorset Branch of the Morris Minor Owners ClubDorset Branch of the Morris Minor Owners Club  

Helping to preserve the post war Morris Minor in the  Dorset Helping to preserve the post war Morris Minor in the  Dorset 

area and beyondarea and beyond  

The MMOC Dorset Branch  

was founded in 1977 by Graham Melly and chaired in the early days by Aubrey Ba	. It is a Branch 

of the Na!onal Morris Minor Owners Club but has its own accounts and organisa!on (see Cons!-

tu!on for further details) We meet on the first Wednesday of every month (7:30 for 8:00) at the 

Bournemouth Electric Club, Broadway Lane, BH8 0AA. We have an ac!ve calendar of events 

throughout the year – par!cularly in the Summer months when we a	end many rallies and other 

shows. The monthly Clubnight is an opportunity to meet the other enthusiasts and enjoy a presen-

ta!on or other ac!vity organised by the Commi	ee.  Please note that the Dorset Branch MMOC 

will accept no liability in respect of goods or services provided by adver!sers. No recommenda!on is implied. 

Membership currently costs £10 per year,£12.50 for joint membership.  

Please ask Branch Secretary if you  require a copy of the Dorset Branch Cons!tu!on. (Also available 

on website.) For more details contact Laurie Blewer on  01202 522673 or John Jenkinson on 01202 

576690  

Adver!sing: Cars or spares for sale or wanted £5 per entry (Free to members). 

Traders adver!sements: £30 per year. 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS 2013-2014 
 

President: Graham Jarvis (07914 637429) 
Chairman: John Jenkinson (01202 576690)  
Secretary: Laurie Blewer (01202 522673, 

07947 525884) 
Treasurer: Jacky Wood (01202 573501).  

Membership Secretary – Des Waller (01202 
573403) 

Events Organiser/H&S Supervisor – Neville 
Gerry (01202 747687) 

Product Development Mgr: Brian Ford 
Welfare/Technical Adviser: Eddie Pateman 

(01425 476634) 
Newsletter /Website Editor: Brian Wood 

(01202 573501) 
( brian@dorsetmmoc.co.uk ) 

Non Committee posts: 
Raffle Coordinators: Chris Tilly and Margaret 

Pateman 
Spares Manager: Brian Wood 

(07411 116336) 
Regalia Manager: Richard Cyster  

(01202 526660) 
Catering Executives:  -Sue Blewer, Lyn Gerry 

 

FRONT COVER  
 

A rather nice line up of Moggies at the Holnest Fair, on the last warm sunny day of the summer 
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Forthcoming Events Forthcoming Events (see also www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk)(see also www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk)  

BRANCH REBATE SCHEME 

You may be aware that the branch receives a financial rebate according to 
the numbers of national MMOC members who attend the monthly club-
nights. We therefore need to update our records so that we can take ad-
vantage of this scheme. Please would you advise Des Waller (or any Com-
mittee Member) of your MMOC membership number and renewal date 
and make sure that you sign the attendance sheet at the clubnights.  
Thanks. 

Old Autos 
Old, Interesting and Classic Cars in any condition 

BOUGHT AND SOLD 

Paul 07890 096907, Ken 07814 385781 
old_auto@yahoo.co.uk 

Open Friday and Saturday or by appointment 
Southfields Farm, Church Ln, W.Parley, BH22 8TR 

 

2014 
 

5th November—Clubnight—Rev Stewart Timbrell 
3rd December—Clubnight ‘Noggin and Natter’ 
28th December—Mistletoe Meander. 10:30 at Electric Club 

2015 
7th Jan—Clubnight—Call my Bluff type quiz 
10th January—Dinner Dance—Liston Hotel 
4th Feb—Blind Auction 
4th March—Clubnight—Cake Competion (published recipe TBA) 
1st April—Clubnight—CPR Talk by David Grice 
6th May— Clubnight -Talk on ‘History of Dodgems’ by Kay Townsend (TBC) 
10th-12th April—Sidmouth Weekend 
16th April—Inter-Club Quiz at Hamworthy Club 7:00 for 7:30 start 
16-17th May—MOGGY FEST (at Beaulieu Spring Autojumble) 
24th May—Chairman’s Run 
3rd June– Clubnight—Talk on Australia by Phil Traves 
1st July– Clubnight—Run (TBA) 
18th July—Holdenhurst Fayre 
5th August—Gardening Competition 
9th-August  - Mid Summer Saunter—Tynham (TBC) 

WINDSCREENS�, REAR SCREENS�, GLASS REPAIRS�, SCRATCHES�, BODY GLASS�, MARINE � 

Call today for a FREE Quota:on  

07971 956297  01202 53419107971 956297  01202 534191  
www.topmarkwindscreens.co.uk   email:info@topmarkwindscreens.co.uk 
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Fig.2 

Fig.3 

The Branch Website has a ‘Spares 
Shop’ which advertises (mostly 
second hand) spares. Why not 

browse the bargains or send me an 

ad or two with a picture. 

MISTLETOE MEANDER 

SUNDAY 28TH DECEMBER 

This will be our usual post-Christmas 

gathering  to blow away the cobwebs. 

Mee!ng at the Electric club as usual, at 

10:30 we will have a short run followed 

by a meal.   

ANNUAL DINNER DANCE 

10TH JANUARY 2015 

LISTON HOTEL 

Don’t  forget the Annual Dinner Dance 

in January at the Liston Hotel. The entry  

slips were issued last month. So lets 

have them back with your menu re-

quirements as soon as possible. 
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November 2014November 2014  

CLUBNIGHT ACTIVITYCLUBNIGHT ACTIVITY: 

Talk by Reverend Stuart TimbrellTalk by Reverend Stuart Timbrell  

The Dorset Branch Newsle	er is published on the first Wednesday of the month and sent by 

post to paid-up members. It is also available for download from the Internet usually about 

10 days before the clubnight. 

Volume 18 Issue 1Volume 18 Issue 1  

  NEXT CLUBNIGHTNEXT CLUBNIGHT    

Editorial 4 

Editors In-Box 5 

Chairman’s Report 6 

Secretary’s Report 7 

Laying the Car up for Winter 8-9 

Dorset Spares News 10 

Book Club Plus (by Derek Shearman) 13 

Forthcoming Events 14-15 

Rear View & Branch Regalia 16 

For Sale and Wanted (and Club No!ces) 12 

Inside this issue….Inside this issue….Inside this issue….Inside this issue….Inside this issue….Inside this issue….Inside this issue….Inside this issue….    

MORRIS MINOR OWNERS CLUBMORRIS MINOR OWNERS CLUBMORRIS MINOR OWNERS CLUBMORRIS MINOR OWNERS CLUBMORRIS MINOR OWNERS CLUBMORRIS MINOR OWNERS CLUBMORRIS MINOR OWNERS CLUBMORRIS MINOR OWNERS CLUB        
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EditorialEditorial  

 New Morris Minor Spares New Morris Minor Spares New Morris Minor Spares New Morris Minor Spares 
are available through the club. The cur-
rent list is posted on the website under 
the ‘New Spares’ tab. We can also order We can also order We can also order We can also order 
other items for youother items for youother items for youother items for you————usually saving the usually saving the usually saving the usually saving the 

postage cost.postage cost.postage cost.postage cost.    
Brian. Brian. Brian. Brian. 07411 116336 

Hello everyone and if you are reading this, you have renewed 

your membership for 2014-15—so thank you for that.  There is 

plenty to look forward to next year so hopefully you will find 

your membership beneficial. We have seen a high level of re-

newal—currently standing at nearly  80%. 

John, Jacky and I went over to see the new Ranger at Avon 

Heath a few weeks ago to discuss the future of the Annual Rally 

in July. We were a bit apprehensive about the mee!ng due to 

some feedback we received during this year’s event. However, 

we ended up with an agreement to stage the rally again on the 

same weekend next year, but with a few changes to the proce-

dures. It was agreed that due to space limita!ons we will no 

longer be able to accept entries on the day. This would include rally entries and trade 

stands. Late display entrants would have to use the public car park and purchase a park-

ing !cket. Whilst our safety procedures were praised, we will have to jump through 

some further ‘hoops’ with regard to formalising and documen!ng them. As a conse-

quence we have come up with some basic safety rules which will be circulated with the 

entry form which will be available soon. The significant new restric!on is that vehicles 

will not be allowed to cross or park on the paved public concourse between the public 

car park and the rally field.  

We have also a	ended a planning mee!ng at Beaulieu for the Moggy Fest event we are 

planning for the Spring Autojumble on 16th—17th May 2015. We are hoping for high 

a	endance of Minors (and other Morris vehicles) to this pres!gious event which in-

cludes entry to the Autojumble for the weekend. 

Next month, your newsle	er will be a bit bigger than usual as it is a two-monthly edi!on 

covering December and January. We will have ar!cles on fiOng a radio to your Minor 

and also how to live with Ethanol in your classics. 

Don’t forget the Dinner and Dance in January. Based on previous performance—it is 

pre	y good! So why not join us—it does enjoy a bit of a subsidy out of club funds too, so 

it won’t break the bank.  

Don’t forget to let me know if you want any parts brought along to clubnight. 

That’s all for now, Brian 
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(Proprietor, Steve Foreman) 
Unit 25, Eastmead Industrial 
Estate, Lavant, Chichester, West 
Sussex, PO18 0DB, UK  Phone/
Fax: +44 01243 788660 

“At Woodies we specialise in the Morris 
Traveller but we can fabricate timber frames 
for all classic cars. We have completed many 

Morris Travellers over 30 years, as well as 
many other wood framed vehicles.” 

01243 788660 

www.morriswoodwork.co.uk 

Email:forwoodies@aol.com 

Book Club Plus Book Club Plus (by Derek Shearman)(by Derek Shearman)  

Norman J.Kimber 
D.S.A. Approved Driving Instructor 

Full theory training given 

Pass Plus Scheme Available 

Discounts for MMOC Club members 
Tel 01202 779092  Mobile 07889 461262 

2015 Sidmouth Trip2015 Sidmouth Trip  

Nev has been busy booking up the Royal Glen Hotel again for next April. The dates for you 

diary are 10-12th April. The cost is only about a pound up on last year so why not come 

along. It is a lovely hotel, well run and nicely ‘classic’. You don’t have to bring the Minor, any 

other classic or modern car will be fine. Places are limited, so lets have the forms which are 

in this newsle	er back with your bookings as soon as possible. Forms are also available on 

the website under the ‘Events’ tab. 

Hello everyone - as most members of the Dorset Branch (MMOC) will know, I started the 

Book Club three or four years ago as a lending library focusing on books rela!ng to Bri!sh 

transport and transport engineering - cars and commercial vehicles, motor cycles, steam 

power, aeroplanes, waterways………. Including biographies / autobiographies of designers, 

builders and mechanical engineers together with fic!on and non-fic!on motoring stories. 

It started with 43 books which had belonged to my late Father and this ‘stock’ has more 

than doubled in numbers, due to books being either donated or loaned to the club by 

members and non-members alike.  Ini!ally, I a	ended all club nights with the books, for 

members to browse through and to borrow. 

RegreRully, due to my health issues (I have been admi	ed to Poole Hospital five !mes in 

the past three and a half years) and those of other close rela!ves, I have to give up the 

Book Club. 

Hopefully, another enthusias!c Club member will volunteer to take it over.  If you think you 

may be interested, please speak to me at the November club night.  If I cannot find anyone 

to ’step into my shoes’, regreRully the books will have to be sold and the Book club will 

cease to be.  If you have one of the books out on loan, may I please ask you to return it to 

me, either at the November club night or telephone me on 01258 857492 / 07593 623721 

and I will arrange for it to be collected 

I am aware that some of the books have been on loan and not donated.  I will contact these 

kind people in the near future (or you can phone me?) to ask whether you wish your book 

to be returned to you. 

I hope to con!nue to be a suppor!ve member of the Dorset Branch MMOC by a	ending 

club nights and various rallies. 

                   Derek Shearman  
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Please let me know if you no longer wish your ad to be included in the newsletter/website. Editor. 

For Sale & Wanted & Club No!cesFor Sale & Wanted & Club No!ces  
Please mention where you saw the ad when you respond, thanks 

FOR SALE: 1959 Morris Minor Saloon. 

Some modifica!ons through Charles Ware I be-

lieve. It has a 1098 recondi!oned engine with 

roughly 11,000 miles, new wings, new electrics 

with alternator, Toyota 5 speed gearbox, disc 

brakes along with other things. The front seats 

are red leather from a Morris Marina and the 

rear are original. It has a heater inside It's been 

largely kept in a garage for the last 30 years with 

intermi	ent runs. £5,500 My number is 07845 

586870.  

FOR SALE: 1970 Morris 1800: 56100 miles: M.O.T. to 23 August 2015 with no advi-

sories. Excellent original interior even down to the carpets. It has power steering, 

reclining front seats, tow bar with twin electrics plus the necessary BMC rear suspen-

sion modifica!on, a period pull out radio that can be used as a portable. Colour is 

Antelope and the interior is red as per the pictures. It has a massive history file in-

cluding the original bill of sale. It’s a very nice comfortable roomy car to drive. Car has 

been replaced by an automa!c. 

 

£3,250 Phone Dave or Jackie on 01202 877972 or 07810 124039 
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Editor’s InEditor’s In--BoxBox  

Hello Brian, My wife got in touch last week as we were having 

trouble sourcing a part for our Minor which was due to be a 

wedding car on Saturday. She felt so much be	er having spoken 

to you with your 'can do' aOtude and felt really well looked aTer. 

Brian was able to provide the part we needed and we made it to the wedding! 

We couldn't have done it without 

your help so I just wanted to send a 

big thank you. 

The car looked the part and was real-

ly popular on the day, I'm happy to 

send a photo if you'll provide an 

email address. 

Many thanks and best regards, from 

Ben and Amee. 

Hi Brian, my Morris is now on the 

road, all brakes working, but s!ll 

scary! (Im used to discs on all four 

corners.) Clutch done and great, 

oil leak cured and just spent all 

day polishing and cleaning the old 

girl. Put the new thro	le cable on 

that you supplied and no more 

s!cky thro	le. So all good so far. 

Thanks for your help and supply of 

parts—going to drive it around for 

a few weeks then will start doing 

other bits to bring it up to scratch 

so will be in touch soon for more 

parts, mostly bodywork now and 

interior. So thanks Brian, glad I 

bumped into you at Beaulieu last 

year, you have been a great help.  

Cheers, Mark. 
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4 GLENMOUNT DRIVE 

PARKSTONE, POOLE 

DORSET BH14 0HL     

  

 JT SODA-BLAST 
classic cars, boats, bricks, graffi! 

removal and more 

JOHN TRENT 
john@ctrent.co.uk 

07801 56 98 77 mobile 

Tel 01202 722862 

Chairman’s ReportChairman’s Report  

Good evening and welcome to November’s Clubnight. It was 

nice to see a good turnout for the AGM at October clubnight 

and also thanks to the members who proposed and second-

ed the commi	ee members for another year. Brian, Laurie 

and myself went to Beaulieu to see their events team to 

arrange the ‘Moggy Fest’ for 2015 and the mee!ng went 

well. 

Some of the members have asked if we can go for another 

run to Tyneham village so I have asked Terry to get in touch 

with the ranger to give the club a talk and a tour of the vil-

lage. Ann and myself went to London for the weekend and 

met an old friend and his wife. We went out for an Italian 

meal which was very good. I asked him about !ckets for Trooping the Colour in London 

next year and he said he will know early in the year if he can get us some !ckets. The 

next day we popped on an old Routemaster bus to go to the Tower of London to see 

the red poppies around the tower in the moat. A fantas!c sight, well worth going to 

see. I am s!ll looking for someone to take over the club regalia. Please don’t forget to 

put in your slips for the Mistletoe Meander and the Dinner and Dance, they are filling 

up quickly. We are s!ll looking for some new ads for the newsle	er, so if you know of 

any who would like to adver!se please let us know. If you know of any branch member  

who is not feeling very well please let us know so that we can send a card. 

John 
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ARGATE NEW FOREST BED AND BREAKFAST 

Comfortable bed and breakfast 

accommoda!on in the New Forest 

Address: Argate, Ashurst Bridge Road, 
Totton, Southampton, SO40 7EA 

Tel: 02380 860262 

Web:www.bandbnewforest.co.uk 

E: info@bandbnewforest.co.uk 

New Morris Minor Spares New Morris Minor Spares New Morris Minor Spares New Morris Minor Spares 
are available through the club. The 
current list is posted on the website 
under the ‘New Spares’ tab. We can We can We can We can 
also order other items for youalso order other items for youalso order other items for youalso order other items for you————
usually saving the postage cost.usually saving the postage cost.usually saving the postage cost.usually saving the postage cost.    

Brian. Brian. Brian. Brian. 07411 116336 

It is filling up fast - the Dinner and Dance has been planned for January 

10th at the Liston Hotel. The cost will be £26 for Members (£28 –non-

members). The room charge if you wish to stay overnight is £25 (£30 for 

‘Superior’). The menu is shown (le!). The hotel also do Sunday lunches 12-

2:30 (booking advised). Starter £6, mains £12, deserts £6 and a Friday spe-

cial 12-2.30 (booking advised) 2 courses for £12 and 3 courses for £15. 

 

Please let us have your bookings as soon as possible, please and by 

December clubnight at the latest. 

2015 Dinner Dance (Jan 10th)2015 Dinner Dance (Jan 10th)  

Another view of the club display at the Holnest Fayre in late September 
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Rebuilt HS2 carbure	ors 

for 948 and 1098 £95 

each. (Others recondi-

!oned to order—please 

ask) 

 

Recondi:oned Petrol pumps at £50 each. 

EXCHANGE (plus £10 refundable surcharge on old unit).  

Combined alternator rear bracket/

igni!on coil mount, nickel plated 

exclusive to DMMOC £12 each. 
(as seen in Minor 

MaGers) 

 

Powerspark Vacuum advance units (for Lucas 

25D distributor) £19 
(3 out of every 4 old Minor diaphragms don’t work

+
.) 

 

 

(
+
 = based on non-scien!fic observa!ons on my part!) 

DORSET BRANCH SPARES NEWS 
For the benefit of newer members who may not be aware of it, the Branch operates a Mor-

ris Minor New Spares service. All profits go back to the Branch to help keep subscrip!ons 

low. We usually have a spares table at the monthly branch clubnights and we  have a pres-

ence at some shows (par!cularly the Branch Rally and the Beaulieu Autojumbles). Spares 

are available most other !mes using the contact details given below. The spares are mostly 

sourced from ESM (East Sussex Minors—who support our branch rally also) and the prices 

charged generally reflect their prices. The advantages are availability of parts and usually no 

postage charges. Some locally recondi!oned items are also available, such as fuel pumps, 

carbure	ors and radiators. . .. 

 

IF YOU ARE PLANNING A LARGE PURCHASE, WE CAN USUALLY OFFER AN ATTRACTIVE DISCOUNT. 
 

NEW LINES THIS MONTH: 

 

CASTROL EP80/90 REAR AXLE OIL—£10 /L 

SPRAY GREASE 200ml—£1.60  and SPRAY COPPER GREASE 

200ml—£2.00 

Dorset Branch Spares DepartmentDorset Branch Spares Department  
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ACCIDENT REPAIR CENTRE. 

Specialist body repairs and paintwork: Free esti-
mates. All insurance repairs undertaken. Collection 

and delivery service. 

Low Bake Oven 

COLIN HUGHES 

Body Jig 

MIKE DREWETT 

UNIT 5, BROOK PARK, 27 BROOK ROAD, 

WIMBORNE, DORSET, BH21 2BH. Telephone 

(01202) 887727 www.bodycare-arc.co.uk 

 

Old Factory Buildings, Ba:enhurst Road, Stonegate, Wadhurst 

E.Sussex, TN5 7DU. Parts: 01580 200203 

www.morrisminors.com 

Secretary’s ReportSecretary’s Report  

Good evening and welcome to the November 2014 clubnight. 

Many thanks to everyone who came along to the AGM last 

month and for your support over the last year. Tonight we 

welcome Reverend Stewart Timbrell back to give us another of 

his very entertaining talks. 

We hope to have been to the Restora!on Show at The Bath 

and West Showground on 2
nd

 November and, who knows, we 

may have picked up a few bargains along the way. Next week-

end is the Classic Car Show at the NEC and we hope to go. This 

is always a very good show and one which we always enjoy. 

Please don’t forget to get your forms in for the Mistletoe Me-

ander, the Dinner and Dance and the Devon Weekend to Sidmouth. You should all have 

received entry forms for these events in your last newsle	er but if not please ask Jacky for 

a form as she always has some spares. 

Brian, John and I have had a mee!ng with Beaulieu now regarding the details for Moggy 

Fest 2015. The mee!ng went very well with a few new ideas being bandied about. We plan 

to run the event along the same lines as the Centenary event including a display in the 

main marquee. We are planning to re-use Roger’s backdrops and recreate the 1960’s show-

room, workshop and parts department again. Beaulieu are very keen to have us back as 

they say we are always so well organised!  

I’m sorry that this report is so short but as we haven’t been anywhere there’s nothing to 

write about! Hopefully I can write more next month aTer we’ve been to a couple of shows. 

Un!l next month, happy Minoring, 

Laurie. 

WANTED 

By collector: Dinky, 
Corgi, Spot-on 

Hornby, Wrenn and  ‘N’ 
Gauge 

Phone Steve—01202 
575447 
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Laying up your Classic for the Winter Laying up your Classic for the Winter   

N 
ow the leaves are falling and the Rally season has all but drawn 
to a close, it is likely that most owners won’t use their Minors or 
other classics so much during the winter months. If it is your only 

car then most of the following will not apply, but there might be some 
useful hints for you to consider. Leaving any car idle for any length of 
time will not do it any favours; cars like to be used and it is usually the 
case that storage will accelerate deterioration. However, many of the po-
tential attack mechanisms can be limited by thoughtful storage. 
If the car will not be used at all until March 1st 2015 (or thereabouts) the 
extent of the ‘laying-up’ and protection of the car may mean that occa-
sional use would not be easily possible. If you think you might need to 
use the car during the winter period (‘Mistletoe Meander’), then you may 
consider some of these precautions a step too far. 
Servicing. The first thing I would do, is attend to all the niggling little faults 
that you have noticed and not got around to, during the summer season 
and sort those out before you lay the car up. An oil/filter change, new 
plugs etc might be a good idea. Give the vehicle a good clean and polish 
and feed leather upholstery. Also wax polish the paintwork and bright-
work. Spray all exposed 'raw' metal surfaces with WD40 or the like. Be 
careful though not to spray friction surfaces. 
Environment. Firstly, you need to think about storage location. Obviously, 
a dry garage is preferable, failing which you may have to settle for a good 
quality, breathable cover if the car is to be left outside. If you have a dry 
garage that is a start. Whilst the garage does not need to be heated, con-
densation during cold weather can be a problem. Insulation can reduce 
the amount of condensation that will form inside the garage under these 
conditions. Thin walled garages, particularly pre-cast segmental types in 
particular are prone to this. A de-humidifier would be an advantage, but 
these can be expensive and need constant power (and emptying). Don’t 

turn the power up too 
high though, since 
these machines will 
suck moisture out of 
everything (including 
timber which will 
shrink).  If you are go-
ing to use a cover, 
then don’t buy a 
cheap one. I have 
found the multi-layer, 
breathable ones are 
the best. 
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Tyres. In the olden days, owners used to jack their cars up to relieve the pos-
sibility of flat spots. In my experience, especially with modern tyres, this is 
unlikely during a single winter period. Might be worth considering if you are 
considering a longer period, however. Also, consider how you would move 
the car quickly in a fire or flood if it is immobilised. (On the other hand, it is 
arguably more secure from thieves with wheels either off the car or off the 
ground!) 
Petrol. These days, petrol has less ‘shelf-life’ than it used to meaning that the 
chances of it losing its ‘pop’ during the winter is more likely. If you can wait 
until next month, we have an article on Ethanol which is the main culprit in 
this regard. Classic cars need ethanol like fishes need bicycles (as the old 
saying goes!). In an ideal world, I suppose the best solution would be to drain 
the tank completely and leave it dry for the winter. Certainly, don’t leave the 
car with a full tank, just a half gallon or so would be better. You will just have 
to grin and bear the prospect of the various mechanisms explained in the arti-
cle slowly nibbling away at your fuel system (eg acid attack, accumulation of 
water, galvanic corrosion). When handling petrol, please be careful, make 
sure you devise a safe way of removing the fuel in a well ventilated area with 
no prospect of stray sparks causing a fire. Petrol is highly dangerous – as you 
know! 
Coolant. Most modern coolants should be ok over the winter. Obviously make 
sure you have sufficient concentration of coolant in the car and remember the 
two types (‘Organic’ and ‘Inorganic’). Most older car owners use 
‘Organic’ (usually blue in colour – but not always). Inorganic should be OK in 
the Minor, but it will gradually attack ‘yellow’ metals – ie brass and copper and 
most cars have a bit of copper piping in the cooling system. 25% usually 
gives adequate protection this side of the Artic circle – but do read the instruc-
tions on the container. 
Oil. The engine oil should be OK if changed prior to lay up as mentioned be-
fore. When I restart the car for the first time, I usually give it a spin on the 
starter with the ignition off for about 10 seconds. This should be long enough 
to pressurise the oil system and ensure that the oil is in the right place when 
you fire it up for real. 
Battery. Batteries don’t like storage and will quickly die if they are a few years 
old and just left to get on with it. I use one of those solar charge panels on the 
Traveller. Just a small 12v one will do, stick it on the garage roof or some-
where where it won’t blow away. They only make a small amount of current, 
but it will be sufficient to top up the battery and counter the natural drain. Any 
daylight seems to create enough charge, it doesn’t have to face south. You 
can use a mains battery conditioner, but prolonged use in my experience, 
causes overcharging. Perhaps I had a cheap one, but you can’t go wrong with 
a solar panel (and you will be more environmentally friendly!) 
 
Happy Motoring and storing. 


